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                                 Fire Chief Report 

February 10, 2020 

 

1. The District ran a total of 29 calls for the month of January 2020 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 1 3.45% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 16 55.17% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 2 6.90% 

Service Call 4 13.79% 

Good Intent Call 6 20.69% 

     

TOTAL 29 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project  

b. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – This is an ongoing project 

c. Video Surveillance – About 50% completed 

d. Radio’s – 800 Radios are here, just waiting on WCCCA to program them. We 

have two back, Trampas and I are using to make sure they are programmed 

correctly. They will be programming the rest shortly. 

 

3. Grants 

a.    AFG – SCBA’s – Ordered if all goes well, they should be here by the end 

of January 2020. Waiting for an update from the Vendor and should have 

by Monday evening Board Meeting. 

  b. Safer Act – Waiting on the FEMA Go website to come up so we can start  

requesting funds. 

c. VFA Grant – Pagers & Radio’s – Paperwork has been submitted for 

reimbursement. – We have received the funding for this grant. 

d. Homeland Security Grant has been submitted for 7 new Mobile Radio’s. 

  

4. February 6 – 9 I attended the SDAO conference in Seaside. Completed several of the 

required classes for the SDAO Academy. 

 

5. February 19, 2019 I will be attending another SDAO Academy class in Salem. I 

received a scholarship that paid the $50.00 class registration. 

 

6. March 10, 11, and 12, 2020 I will be attending a free FEMA Grant management class 

in Wilsonville. 

 

7. On May 11, 2020 I will be attending a free Fire Code update class in Newport. This is 

a one-day class and will leave that morning and return that evening. I would request 

that we move the Board Meeting from the 11th to Tuesday the 12th for May as I don’t 

know if I would be back in time. 

 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


8. Working on the 2020-2021 Budget, does the Board have anything that they would 

like to see included or not included in the 2020-2021 budget? 

 

9. Last week we had a small issue with the Rescue. It turned out to be a lose Pitman 

arm. It has been corrected by Carlton Truck and is back in service. 

 

10. The Volunteers are busy working on the Easter Egg hunt for this year. The 4-H group 

is no longer doing it and the Volunteers have stepped up to keep it going. 

 

      9.         My hours for the month of January: 

District Work                       185 hours 

Calls          30.11 hours 

Drills                        8 hours 

Class                                          0 hours 

Other                                       3 hours 

                  Total               226.11 hours 


